MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, April 7, 2011
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford, Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie, Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services
Minutes of the February 3, 2011 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:45 p.m.  The minutes of the February 3, 2011 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on Legislative Activities (Federal and State) (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte made a short presentation on the federal juvenile justice monies.  For 2012, it was originally proposed by the administration to change all juvenile justice formula grants funds into a “Race to the Top” competition.  That idea received much negative feedback from advocates across the nation because the funds are needed by states to comply with federal mandates on the secure holding of juveniles.  The current proposal leaves 90% of funds formula-driven and 10% competitive.  For 2011, there would be more funding if a continuing resolution carried through the fiscal year, but that will probably not happen.  In all likelihood there will be a significant cut in the 2011 funds.
There was a brief discussion of state juvenile justice bills of interest to the JJAC.  The proposals concerning Raise the Age and Changes to Detention (based on the JJAC’s findings concerning disproportionate minority contact) received much support at the public hearing held April 1, 2011.

Update from the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking (III)
Ms. LaMotte reported that the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking met on February 4, 2011 and addressed allocations for the 2010 and 2011 funding under the Enforcing the Underage 
Drinking Laws (EUDL) Program.  The Subcommittee recommended support for compliance checks with $112,500 to the Liquor Control Division of the Department of Consumer Affairs for agent overtime annually and $55,000 to be bid competitively for training and supporting the minors used in the operations.  They also recommended continuing the media campaign with the remaining EUDL funds of $188,900 selecting a provider off the state’s contract for public relations services.  The JJAC approved the Subcommittee’s recommendations.
Ms. LaMotte reported that the JJAC needed to request a 4-month extension of the 2009 EUDL grant in order to expend all funds.  The reason for this request for an extension is that one grantee that supports the minors used in compliance checks will not be able to spend their funds because the Liquor Control Division is currently out of funds to conduct the compliance checks and have temporarily stopped the operations.  The JJAC approved a request for an extension.
Update from the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (IV)
The Subcommittee on DMC met on March 3 and again on April 6, 2011 with agendas that included funding and activity updates, working on the DMC plan submitted on March 31 with the federal Juvenile Justice Formula Grants application, addressing the use of the Identification of Disproportionate Incident Reporting (IDIR) Tool and developing a communications/education action plan.  
In order to document change in awareness levels of DMC overall and to evaluate the success of its new CTJust.Start Web site, the JJAC had decided to measure justice system practitioners’ awareness levels of DMC prior to the launch of its Web site in fall 2010.  In addition to gathering information to measure current awareness levels of DMC, information about the Web site was provided at the end of the survey to inform system practitioners of its launch.  It was anticipated that this survey would be repeated with a follow-up survey that will allow the contrasting of findings over time.  The results of the online study conducted in fall 2010 were presented.
The number of survey invitations distributed is provided in the table below.

	
	Number

	Judicial Branch (includes: Juvenile and Adult Court Judges, Administration, Probation Officers, Juvenile Detention, Court Clerks, Court Services Officers, Clinical Coordinators)
	549

	Division of Criminal Justice (includes: Juvenile and Adult Court Prosecutors and Investigators)
	257

	Division of Public Defenders (includes: Juvenile Attorneys and Staff)
	41

	Department of Children and Families (includes: Juvenile Justice Administration, Quality Improvement, Supervisors, Social Workers, Education, Parole Services, Youth Services Officers, Fiscal Services, Clerical, Food Services)
	578

	Total
	1425


The overall response rate for the survey was 33%, and ranged from 22% to 45% across the agencies. 

The survey covered the following areas: awareness of disproportionate minority contact; awareness of agency efforts over the last few years to address DMC; aware of JJAC initiatives to address DMC; how those familiar with the DMC findings learned about the study findings; perceived effectiveness of JJAC strategies for addressing DMC; where respondents would go to learn more about DMC in Connecticut; and awareness and experience with the CTJust.Start initiative.
The survey found that while the JJAC has been working hard to address DMC for many years, there is still much work to be done:
· Only about one-half of the respondents were familiar with the term “Disproportionate Minority Contact,” with significant differences across the agencies and between Adult vs. Juvenile personnel.

· The majority of survey respondents were not aware of any efforts by their agency to address DMC.

· About three-quarters of the respondents were not aware of the JJAC’s Research and/or Police Training Curriculum, and 85% were not aware of the IDIR.

In the view of the respondents, many of the JJAC’s strategies have the potential to be effective:
· Over 40% of the respondents felt that five of the 12 strategies would be “very” effective with the most support for “local education agencies should work with law enforcement to reduce over-reliance on arrests in schools to handle disciplinary matters” and “top leaders of the agencies must be involved in the agencies' efforts to address DMC”.

· However, respondents were split in the perceived effectiveness of “laws should be enacted to require a court order for all admissions to a detention center” with 21% saying “very” effective and 21% saying “not at all” effective. 

It is not planned to publish study findings at this time.

Update from the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data (V)
The Subcommittee on JJ Data met on February 28 and determined to update the charts currently on the Web site with 2010 data.  They will complete this task and decide on their next project at their April 26, 2011 meeting.
Evaluation of the Police Compliance Training held March 11, 2011 (VI)
A police compliance training was held the afternoon of March 11, 2011 because of concerns with the reporting of police departments on the deinstitutionalization of status offenders, separation, and jail removal mandates for compliance monitoring.  Each department was invited to send one representative and to turn in their 6-month compliance report at the training.  A total of 68 persons from 61 police departments attended.  Ms. LaMotte presented on the mandates and reporting requirements; Fran Carino from the Office of the Chief State’s Attorney discussed state laws concerning police holding of juveniles; and Andre Parker from the Waterford Police Department, who conducts police site visits for the JJAC, talked about site visit protocols and data verification.  Of those responding to the evaluation form, 18% rated the training “excellent” and 74% rated it “good.”  Everybody found it “very useful” or “useful.”  Many respondents commented that the information was already known, but that the session was a very useful refresher.
Update on Applications Received under the Police and Youth Program (VII)
The JJAC has received 32 applications under the Police and Youth Program, which were due by March 31, 2011.  This is a large increase from the 20 applications last year.  The recommendations on funding for these applications will be developed by the Subcommittee on Police Training and will be presented for action at the May JJAC meeting.
Other Business (VIII)

Ms. LaMotte brought up the subject of disaster planning for juvenile residential facilities operated and/or contracted for services by the Judicial Branch and the Department of Children and Families.  Copies of available plans were requested to be included in the Formula Grants application.  Representatives from the two state agencies thought that each facility had such plans and were going to check into it.
The JJAC voted to support the travel of one JJAC member to the 2011 Coalition for Juvenile Justice’s Annual Spring Conference to be held May 20-24, 2011 in Washington, DC.  Christine Rapillo expressed interest in attending.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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